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New Tool for the 
LAFCo Toolbox 
Continued from Cover 

with a covenant that was 
acceptable to the City and 
property owners and was 
enforceable, if one could be 
crafted. If such a covenant could 
be prepared, the property 
owners would voluntarily record 
the covenant prior to the 
LAFCo Executive Officer 
recording the Certificate of 
Completion. 

Manabe (“ma-NAH-be”) Property 

If no covenant could be 
prepared to implement the 
property owners’ promises, then 
the matter would return to the 
Commission for further motions 
on the disposition of the 
proposed reorganization. 
Covenant 

The development of a 
covenant turned out to be a 
state-of-the-art exercise in 
California annexation practice.   
In order to increase the future 
number of parties who could 
enforce the covenant, two 
additional parties were asked to 
become signatories: the County 
of Santa Cruz and the 
Watsonville Wetlands Watch, a 
local environmental group that 

had opposed the Manabe-
Burgstrom Reorganization in 
1999 and had signed the Action 
Pajaro Valley consensus growth 
strategy in 2002. 
Conclusion 

After much hard work by 
representatives of all the parties 
in the negotiation, a covenant 
was successfully drafted. 
LAFCo unanimously found the 
covenant to be acceptable in 
March 2006. As stated in Article 
3 of the covenant, through the 
year 2030 the principal uses of 
the annexed lands will be for a 
business park. Big boxes and 
auto sales are prohibited.  A 
freshwater wetland will be 
restored.  The covenant and 
reorganization were recorded on 
August 1, 2006.  The covenant is 
a new tool available for use in 
annexations in a small number 
of situations where future land 
uses are an issue. 
For more information please 
visit the Santa Cruz LAFCo 
website at: 
www.santacruzlafco.org

BAY AREA 
LAFCOs MEET 
WITH ABAG 

At the 2006 Annual 
Conference, Mark Pisano, 
executive director of the 
Southern California Association of 
Governments, who was a 
panelist on the session dealing 
with “unwelcomed growth,” 
mentioned the idea of LAFCos and 
Council of Governments (COGs) 
getting together to exchange 
information and discuss 
topics of mutual interest.  
Staff from the Bay Area LAFCos 
thought this was a good 

Site Map 

idea, especially in light of 
Assemblywoman Noreen 
Evans’s then-proposed 
legislation (AB 2158) to add 
LAFCo spheres of influence (SOI) 
and LAFCo policies as factors that 
COGs would use in the development 
of RegionaHousing Needs 
Allocations (RHNA) methodology. 

These thoughts resulted in a recent 
meeting between LAFCo staffs from 
Alameda, Contra Costa, Marin, Napa, 
San Mateo, Santa Clara, Solano, and 
Sonoma and staff from the 
Association of Bay Area 
Governments (ABAG), our COG.  
Although AB 2158 was vetoed after 
the meeting was set up, the group 
still had a lot to talk about!   

The meeting provided an 
occasion for ABAG staff 
members to discuss with 
LAFCos ABAG’s Projections 2007 project 
and the process for developing 
the RHNA methodology, the 
timeline for assigning RHNAs 
to jurisdictions, and the value 
of including city SOIs in the mix. In 
the next few months, the ABAG 
Board of Directors will consider a 
number of options 
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